

The Zimmer's serving in Puerto Rico And The West Indies

Training Nationals to serve Him

Dear Praying Friends,

Sent from: **Faith Baptist Church** 500 W. Lee Rd Taylors, S.C. 29684

Serving with:

Calvary Baptist Bible
College
PO Box 3990
Carolina, P. R. 00984

Sent through:
World Wide New
Testament Baptist
Mission
PO Box 725
Kings Mtn, N.C. 28086

Family Web Site: www.zimmerfamily.org

Email gwzimmer@ zimmerfamily.org Cell 787-565-5705 We are approaching the end of the school year and we are praising the Lord for His goodness to us. On the weekend of the 20th of April we made quick trip to Michigan to be with Opal's dad for his 90th birthday celebration. What a blessing that was.

Then our son in law and daughter Nathan and Rachel Washer with their four boys were able to come to Puerto Rico for a quick visit before they return to Zambia for their 2nd term. Of course I put him to work and he taught six classes and preached four chapels and he had the Wednesday night service. It had been five years since we saw them.

Opal is still teaching 6th through high school art and taking care of the library. Looks like I'll be teaching two weeks of summer school. Hermeneutics is the subject. This should be interesting since it is a first for me.

A couple of weeks ago Pastor White called me at 8AM to see if I could do chapel for him as he had committed himself to two meetings at the same time. Fortunately I had been preparing a message for college chapel so I revamped it for lower elementary and preached it at 8:10.

Next year will probably be the same for Opal but I'll most likely be teaching Hebrew, English as a 2nd language, and English 101 &102. I'll have to brush up on Hebrew and English.

Graduation is fast approaching and the school year will come to an end. The students will be returning to their respective countries and serving the Lord there.

Yesterday we had lunch with a former fellow worker from Bob Jones University. I gave him a tour and we reminisced about some of our experiences at BJU. He and his wife are visiting his sister in Mayaguez on the west end of the island.

We are looking forward to seeing our son Paul and family this summer as they will be back on furlough for almost a year. Hopefully they will be able to visit us here in Puerto Rico for a little bit.

Thank you for your faithful prayers for our ministry here, and your faithful support.

In His Service.

Georg and Opal Zimmer